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October 1, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed for King County Council consideration is a slate of nominees to the Board of Directors for the new Cultural Development Authority (CDA) of King County.  

· Patricia Rae Akiyama, Manager of Puget Sound Government and Community Affairs for the Weyerhaeuser Company;

· Warren W. Buck, Chancellor and Dean of the University of Washington-Bothell and Professor of Interdisciplinary Arts and Sciences there;

· Ron Chew, Executive Director of the Wing Luke Asian Museum;

· Nancy F. Colson, Real Estate agent with Winderemere Real Estate;

· Kevin Daniels, President of Nitze-Stagen & Co.;

· Jan M. Eakins, Vice President, Frank Lloyd Wright Building Conservancy (Chicago);

· Melissa Hines, Chair, King County Arts Commission;

· Paul Joseph Ishii, General Manager, Mayflower Park Hotel;

· Claudia Kauffman, Intergovernmental Affiars Liaison for the Muckleshoot Tribe;

· Jeff Lewis, President & CEO of Shoreline Bank;

· Margaret Lowe, Vice Chair, Bellevue Arts Commission;

· James P. McDonald, Curator & Manager of the SAFECO art collection.

· Louise Miller, past Chair and Vice Chair of the King County Council

· Roxanne Thayer, Assistant Principal, Olympic High School in Silverdale;

· Judith Whetzel, Board Member Seattle Center Foundation, Seattle Opera, and The American String Project.

This is an outstanding slate of candidates whose aggregate and complementary skills will be of invaluable assistance in implementing this new cultural service model.  The fifteen candidates represent nine council districts; include expertise in the arts, public art, heritage and historic preservation; and include representatives from the banking, real estate development, and business communities.  I am extremely impressed by the quality of these nominees.  

These candidates were identified through a formal nominating process.  The Nominating Committee included County Councilmembers, Assistant County Executive Rod Brandon, representatives from the cultural commissions, and six community members, including Connie Marshall, the Mayor of Bellevue, and Jim Pearman, a Mercer Island City Councilmember.  More than one hundred candidates were considered.  Thirty candidates were examined in detail.  I am confident that the fifteen nominees that emerged from this process, all of whom have agreed to serve, will ensure that the strength of our cultural programs will continue undiminished.  

I hope you will join me by confirming these nominees at your earliest convenience.  This Board will have much to do before the end of the year to set the new CDA on its new course. 

If you need additional information, please contact Jim Kelly, Manager of the Office of Cultural Resources, at (206) 296-8671.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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